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KAPINARA  PRIMARY   

C O M I N G  U P !  
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2 6  N O V E M B E R   O P E N  B O A R D  M E E T I N G  

2 8  N O V E M B E R   P R E - P R I M A R Y  I N F O  S E S S I O N  

2 8  N O V E M B E R   Y E A R  6  F A I R  

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Community 

Thank you to the parents/carers who did such wonderful work on the Kindergarten 

and Pre-Primary playgrounds on Sunday. Mr Dewar, our gardener/handyman, will 

now pressure spray the wooden sec!ons of the following the scraping and sanding 

that was done on the weekend. Following Part 2 of the Busy Bee next weekend, our K 

and P playgrounds and the bench seats beneath the trees near the library, will be 

looking fabulous. 

As we approach the end of another school year, I would like to sincerely thank those 

in our community who volunteer their !me in a variety of ways; helping in classrooms 

and in the canteen, being a class rep, assis!ng at spor!ng events, Arts events and 

excursions, and suppor!ng P&C ini!a!ves such as cake stalls and other fundraising 

events; Board membership and most recently via busy bees. Out of school hours, our 

families also support each other by cooking meals, cleaning, gardening, pain!ng and 

helping others to move house. This ‘service for others’ has been a strong and proud 

feature of the Kapinara community for many years. It brings cohesion and sense of 

belonging to everyone; which posi!vely impacts the health and wellbeing of children 

and the adults in their lives. 

I am also very proud of the ini!a!ve being undertaken by our Year 5 students, who 

have iden!fied three groups within the Perth community who would benefit from 

their expression of ‘Kindness, Considera!on and Service for Others’ – the homeless, 

refugee families and those affected by domes!c violence. Please support the students 

in gathering items that will be packaged and offered to those in need. Thank you. :)  

Planning for 2019 

As I have done in the past, I invite you to let me know if there is any informa!on that 

you believe is likely to impact significantly on your child’s learning and/or wellbeing 

next year. I assure you that many hours of thought, care and collabora!on go into 

establishing class groups. Notwithstanding this, if you wish to make me aware of any 

addi!onal informa!on pertaining specifically to your child, please contact me either 

through the school office, or via email or phone no later than Tuesday 27 November. 

This does not include requests for a specific teacher. Please contact me directly rather 

than your child’s teacher. It may be that I need to make last minute changes to classes 

and this is the only way of ensuring I have all the informa!on I require. 

ME S S AG E  F ROM  T H E  P R I NC I PAL  



School Board - Open Mee$ng 

From the beginning of next year, there will be a vacancy for two new Board members. We are very grateful that 

people have previously shown an interest in becoming a Board member. The Board focuses on the strategic 

direc!on of the school, while the P & C focuses on fundraising. We will be holding an Open Mee!ng on Monday 26 

November at 6:00pm and invite you to join us. This might be a good opportunity to see how the Board works 

and/or to gain a snapshot of ma;ers that are discussed at Board mee!ngs.  

Na$onal School Opinion Surveys 

These surveys (one each for students, parents and staff) must be completed bi-annually, however several of our 

Business Plan targets are based on specific survey items and we therefore complete them annually. The data from 

the student surveys (completed by students in Years 5 and 6) will be considered at the open Board mee!ng next 

Monday. The student survey included na!onally mandated items and Kapinara-specific items. The parent survey 

includes both also. The Kapinara-specific items enable us to gauge how the parent community feels about a range 

of programs and policy direc!ons at Kapinara, and we aim to ensure it can be completed within a few minutes. This 

informs decisions we make at school and Board levels. I therefore seek your support in comple!ng the survey. The 

more responses we receive the more meaning we can a;ach to the data. The survey will be emailed to families 

tomorrow. Thank you for taking the !me to hit those radio bu;ons. 

Year 6 Fair 

Our Year 6 students have planned and prepared for the fair, primarily within the learning contexts of Economics 

and Design and Technologies. They have designed and trialled a range of ac!vi!es which will be available from 

9:00am – 12:15pm next Wednesday, 28 November 2018. Ac!vi!es and items for purchase range in price from 

$1:00 - $4:00. There will also be a sausage sizzle available via pre-order (please see order form a;ached). 

 

I look forward to seeing some of you at our assembly on Friday, hosted by 5/6S and 5/6D. 

Best wishes,  

Elizabeth Blackwell 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for the most amazing support of the last Patch Harvest 

Market stall!! We hope all the produce tasted delicious! The money raised from 

the stall goes directly back into maintaining the Patch, including items like seeds, 

soil and fer!liser. 

We would like to encourage the school community to shop our produce at !mes 

between stalls too.  If you see something in the patch that you would like to use, 

please help yourself. We ask if you are doing this, to pop a dona!on into the 'Jar' (on the top shelf) in the white 

cupboard near the entrance to the garden and corridor.  

The garden is enjoying Spring and all of the a;en!on, thanks to Mel Capper and all the families who stop to water 

the plants. You might be seeing some strawberries, sunflowers, passionfruit, carrots, beetroot, rhubarb (green 

variety), beans, kale, spinach, rosemary, sage, thyme, 

parsley and mint. Thank you also for supervising the 

children around the garden beds. It's encouraging to 

see the children enjoying the garden by watering and 

sampling the produce (such as trying the herbs and 

peas/beans). 

Thanks to those who have con!nued to put food into 

our worm farm, including the canteen. A reminder to 

please leave out citrus, onion, garlic, chilli, dairy, meat, 

bones, fish and oil.  
 

NEXT MARKET DAY: Week 9 Friday 7th Dec aLer 

school (outside the music room). A gold coin dona!on 

for our fresh produce.  We will be harves!ng as much 

as possible before the summer holidays so please come 

along! 
 

Regards ,The Patch Team x  



GENERAL NEWS 

PERSONAL REQUIREMENT LISTS 

2019 Lists are now available on the website. Our school access key if you wish to order online  

direct is W8MU3T 

2019 CHARGES AND VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS  

Please find a;ached our es!mated Charges and Voluntary Contribu!ons for 2019. These are provided to 

enable families to plan for next year. 

ACCOUNTS 

Final accounts were sent out last week. We ask that you please send through payments before Friday 

30th November. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

♦ There is an absent from school tab on our homepage? Details of your child’s absence will be sent 

direct to the office and forwarded to your class teacher. 

♦ In the gallery are photos of events such as Bookweek, Arts Night and Science Week. We are very 

mindful of photo permissions and are careful in the photos we select. However if you no!ce a 

photo that you would prefer not to be on the website, just let us know and we will remove it 

immediately. No student names are a;ached to the images. 

♦ You can access all areas of our website from your smartphone. Look for the 3 blue bars on the top 

leL for menu items. Forgot to order lunch? 

Forgo;en to advise an absentee? Do it from your 

phone.   

♦ We have added a Parent Informa!on Links sec!on 

to the webpage. We are star!ng to add links to 

sites that we feel may be of interest to our 

parents.  

DID YOU SEE? 

h;ps://www.facebook.com/postnewspapers/ 

The photo of our ‘Count us in’ performance was in the 

local Post newspaper and a video of the performance on 

the Post’s Facebook page. Thanks to Miss Li for the great job in bringing it together.  

 

YEAR 6 FAIR—SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

The Year 6 Fair will held next Wednesday 28th November between 9am and 12.15pm. We have a variety 

of stalls suitable for Pre-Primary to Year 5. Prices of ac!vi!es and products will range from $1 to $4. 

Please find a;ached a pre-order form for the Sausage Sizzle. Collec!on will be at lunch!me. Please 

return completed forms in an envelope to the note drawers in the front office and when sending coin in 

with your child/ren we suggest a plas!c snap lock bag.  

 

YEAR 5 SERVICE FOR OTHERS PROJECT 

The Year 5s would like to thank you for all the dona!ons that are coming in for our three causes. Please 

keep them coming! We will be crea!ng the giL boxes next Friday. Any spare shoeboxes would be a great 

help, they can be leL at the office next to the dona!on boxes.  

 



CANTEEN NEWS  
Would you like to the be the Canteen Roster Co-ordinator in 2019? This role can be done en!rely from home. If 

you would like more informa!on, please contact Kate Cawley on 0488235175 or k-pcawley@hotmail.com. 

 

We are looking for one volunteer this Thursday 22 November, 10.45am-1pm. There are also four upcoming 

shiBs to fill - see the roster below. Please sign up if you are free. E The signup link is 

hFp://signup.com/go/yVWgDYy (cut and paste this link). Your child(ren) will receive a free morning tea if you 

work for 2 hours or a free lunch if you work for 4 hours. Please complete a recess (white) or lunch (brown) 

paper bag with their order, without payment. Thanks to all volunteers for giving up your $me! 

 

Please contact Kate Cawley (P&C Canteen Roster Co-ordinator) on 0488235175 or k-pcawley@hotmail.com if you 

have any ques!ons or need to change your shiL.  

 

 

Kapinara Uniform Shop No$ce 

Kapinara Uniform shop will be closed the last week of school for Stocktake. 

Last day's opened this year will be the 4th and 6th of December. We will be opened Friday the 1st February 9-11am 

prior to school star!ng in 2019. But you don't have to wait un!l then! 

Do you have a child star!ng in PP 2019, now is the !me to start thinking about school uniforms. 

We will have a special uniform open day the Wednesday 28th November aLer the PP parent informa!on session. 3

-4pm. We also have our regular open days of Tuesday and Thursdays morning 8.30-9am. 

2019 Kindy t-shirts are in stock, and available at the uniform shop. We will also set up a stall on Monday 3rd De-

cember 9.30-10.30 on the Kindy capers day. 

Thanks from Claire and Nikki 

P&C Uniform Shop Managers 

Term 4 2018           Canteen Volunteers 

Wk 7 Class 2/3HS  

Tuesday 20 November 
Chelsey Mullally (8.45-10.45am), Michelle Lamb (8.45-10.45am), Nikki Little (10.45am-1pm) and 

Erica White (10.45am-1pm)  

Thursday 22 November 
Claudia Wink (8.45-10.45am), Nhi Do (8.45-10.45am), Chelsey Mullally (10.45am-1pm) and 1 

shift required (10.45am-1pm) 

Wk 8 Class 3FJ  

Tuesday 27 November 
Elissa Roberts (8.45-10.45am), Belinda Edmunds (10.45am-1pm) and 2 shifts required (8.45-

10.45am and 10.45am-1pm)  

Thursday 29 November 
Bec Flavel (8.45-10.45am), Jane Tresise (8.45-10.45am), Lan Cao (10.45am-1pm) and Maiko 

Yatsufuji (10.45am-1pm)  

Wk 9 Class 4P  

Tuesday 4 December 
Jordy Veerman (8.45-10.45am), Gemma Salama (8.45-10.45am) and 2 shifts required (10.45am-

1pm and 10.45am-1pm) 

Thursday 6 December 
Wendy Atkins (8.45-10.45am), Mary Scott (8.45-10.45am), Jen Marschner (10.45am-1pm) and 

Erica White (10.45am-1pm) 

Wk 10  

Canteen closed for cleaning  



Kapinara on Broadway 
On the 6

th
 December 2018, the children of Kapinara Primary will present a concert based on famous Broadway 

Musicals, The Sound of Music, The Lion King, Annie and Les Miserables. There will be two concerts with an interval 

in between. 

Junior Primary Concert (kindies – year 3) 

Time: 5pm- 5.45pm 

Interval (food and drinks available for purchase) 

Time: 5.45pm-6.45pm 

There will be a sausage sizzle and a food truck on the school premises 

Upper Primary Concert (year 4-6) 

Time: 6.45pm- 7.30pm 

The String Orchestra will be performing in the Junior Primary Concert and the String Orchestra and Choir will be 

performing in the Upper School Concert. It will be a wonderful night of spectacular performing arts and music. We 

look forward to seeing you and your family/ friends there! 
 

Costumes 

Children will be required to wear some simple, preferably home- made costumes for the night to make the 

performances even more spectacular! 

Kindies & Pre-primary: 

Christmas-themed clothing and accessories 

The Sound of Music 

Years 1C, 1T, 3FJ, 2/3HS  

Girls- Beau!ful dress (colourful if possible) 

Boys- Plain Shirt/ T-shirt and shorts, pants braces/ suspenders, high socks 

Year 2BJ and 2D (Eidelweiss) 

Girls- White or cream dress 

Boys- plain white shirt/ T-shirt and light shorts, pants braces/ suspenders, high socks 

The Lion King 

Year 4P and 4/5W 

Girls & Boys: Animals of the African Savannah  

Annie  

Year 5HZ 

(orphans) 

Girls- Plain Dress (not too flash), messy hair (teased) 

Boys- Old shirt/ T-shirt and comfortable shorts (no logos or wri!ng on shirts please) (op!onal- pant braces/ 

suspenders) 

*If anyone has old light-coloured sheets/clothes they don’t mind cuVng up into li;le handkerchiefs for the class, 

please let me know J 

* girls please bring plas!c buckets (standard, plas!c garden bucket- 10L to 12L, any colour) 

Les Miserables 

Year 5/6D and 5/6S 

(Old fashioned)  

Girls- Plain Dress (not too flash) 

Boys- Plain old shirt comfortable shorts, old dress jacket 
 

Also are there any parents with a video camera and tripod interested in videoing the concerts? 

Please do not feel obliged to buy any costumes. If you have any queries or ideas, please do no hesitate to contact 

me. 

Miss. Sarina Li 



Community News 
Balcatta SHS is running a FREE art taster for Year 5 students.  This is an opportunity for students who are interested in The Arts to experi-

ence a diverse day program of art making at the Balcatta SHS Art Gallery. 

Students will be working with our specialist art tutors who are all practising artists. 

Our Gifted and Talented Visual Art students will be present and their artwork from the annual art exhibition will be on show. 
 

Date:                     Saturday 1 December 2018 

Time:                     9.00am to 3.00pm 

Location:              Balcatta SHS Ron Murphy Art Gallery 

Please bring a healthy morning tea, lunch and a water bottle.  All art supplies will be provided free. 

RSVP by email to our Gifted and Talented Visual Art Co-ordinator by Wednesday 28 November if you wish to attend our free art taster. 

Sherree.Tomlinson@education.wa.edu.au 

Once we have received your request, we will send you a permission form and medical form to be completed. 

 

Holy Spirit Parish Sacrament Program 2019 

Enrolments are now being accepted for the Holy Spirit Parish 2019 Sacrament and after-school RE programs open to 
children in Years 1 to 6. For information and enrolment details please contact Catherine Gawen on 0451951043 or 
delattrecn@yahoo.fr 



2018 Calendar 

Term Four 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
8 October 9 10 

PP-2 In term Swim-

ming Bold Pk  

11 

PP-2 In term Swimming 

Bold Pk  

 

Red Carpet Fashion 

Event 

12 

PP-2 In term Swimming 

Bold Pk  

 15 

PP-2 In term Swim-

ming Bold Pk  

 

Year 5/6 Floreat 

Beach 1pm 

16 

PP-2 In term Swim-

ming Bold Pk  

17 

PP-2 In term Swim-

ming Bold Pk  

18 

PP-2 In term Swimming 

Bold Pk  

19 

PP-2 In term Swimming 

Bold Pk  

 22 23 

P&C Meeting 

24 25 

Arts Night 

26 

 

Year 3&4 Cake Stall 

 

27 Wembley Downs 

Fair 

 29 

Board Meeting 

30 31 1 November 2 

Year 4/5 Assembly 

 5 6 7 8 

Literature Incursion      

Years PP-6 

9 

Remembrance Assem-

bly 11am 

 

Y5&6 Sport—Floreat 

 12 13 14 15 16 

Y5&6 Sport—Floreat 

 19 20 

Year 5 Scitech 

Excursion 

21 

Year 3-6 Woodside 

Science Incursion—no 

cost 

22 23 

 5/6S & 5/6D Assembly 

Y5&6 Sport—Floreat 

 26 

Open Board Meeting 

27 

Town of Cambridge 

Sustainability Presen-

tation to Year 5s 

28 

PrePrimary 2019 

info session 2pm 

Year 6 Fair 

29 

Year 6 Fair 

30 

Kindy 2019 Info  

session 9-10.30 

Y5&6 Sport—Floreat 

 3 December 

Kindy Capers 

4 

P&C Meeting 

5 

Parent Volunteer  

Morning Tea 

6 

End of Year Concert 

7 

 10 

 

11 

Graduation  

 

 

12 13 

Last day for students 

14 

Student Free Day 

Events in red have 

been added or altered 


